
ANOTHER SUSPICION - UPDATED 

 
Detectives of the Budapest Police Headquarters interrogated the Ukrainian captain of 

the hotel ship also as suspect of 35 count of failure to offer aid or assistance. 

 

In connection with the Danube boat accident of 29 May 2019, the Budapest Police Headquarters 

pursues an investigation for the negligent endangering of waterborne traffic causing a fatal mass 

disaster, in the course of which the detectives interrogated the Ukrainian captain of the hotel 

ship as suspect.  

In the course of the ongoing investigation carried out by involving experts, the detectives 

detained the captain on 29 July 2019, his interrogation for the reasonable suspicion of the crime 

of failure to offer aid or assistance is underway. 
 


